
July 18, 2011 

  

The regular monthly meeting of the Mahoning Township Supervisors was held this evening at 

the Township Municipal Building at 4:30 PM. 

  

Members of the Board present: 

            Christine DeLong, Chairperson 

            Ron Miller, Vice-Chairman 

  

Also attending was:  Rick Shoch, Solicitor                          Todd Gibson 

            Robert Stoneback, Danville News      Dave Barron 

            Wayne Myers                                      Roger Williams, GMC             

  

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None 

  

MINUTES & TREASURER’S REPORT:  Minutes of the previous meeting of June 20, 2011 

were approved with no alterations or corrections, motion Mr. Miller, second Mrs. DeLong. 

Treasurer’s Report for the month of June 2011 was accepted by motion of Mr. Miller, second 

Mrs. DeLong. 

  

DEPARTMENT REPORTS 

SOLICITOR:  N/A 

  

ZONING/UCC:  Mr. VonBlohn is currently on vacation so there was no report from his office 

this month, however, the secretary advised he continues to work on many different items that are 

pending. 



  

POLICE DEPARTMENT:  July monthly report submitted. 

  

STREET DEPARTMENT:  Secretary submitted Lloyd’s July workshop report.  

  

ENGINEER: July report submitted at workshop this morning, the following action was required 

by the Board: 

  

COOPER TOWNSHIP Act 14 Notification for wastewater collection and conveyance system 

and water distribution system letter was received by certified mail, however, because no plan 

was included the Board by motion of Mr. Miller, second Mrs. DeLong instructed the engineer to 

address this correspondence with certified mail stating we have not received a complete plan for 

review, and further address several issues raised through our municipal authority. 

  

FINAL LAND DEVELOPMENT PLAN, SOUTH CAMPUS MASTER PLAN 

GEISINGER MEDICAL MANAGEMENT CORPORATION:  Both the engineer and the 

Planning Commission recommend approval by the Board and by motion of Mr. Miller second 

Mrs. DeLong, the Board granted approval. 

  

FIRE DEPARTMENT:  July report submitted by the Chief 

  

OLD BUSINESS 

MECKLEY’S PAVING EXTENSION:  The Board granted approval for an extension to 

August 31, 2011 as we are not currently ready for the contractors to start the job. Motion in favor 

Mr. Miller, second Mrs. DeLong. 

  

  

NEW BUSINESS 



EXONERATION:  Statewide Tax Recovery requests exoneration for non-residency, and 

approval was granted motion in favor Mr. Miller, second Mrs. DeLong. 

  

  

SUNCOM AGREEMENT:  Service for one year was approved by motion of Mr. Miller, 

second Mrs. DeLong. 

  

Mr. Miller motioned in favor of authorizing and approving the payrolls and bills for July 2011 

and also to adjourn, Mrs. DeLong seconded. 

 


